MINUTES OF THE

 FIRE FIGHTERS’ RELIEF AND RETIREMENT FUND BOARD OF TRUSTEES

  AUSTIN, TEXAS
The regular meeting convened at the pension office at 4101 Parkstone Heights Drive, Suite 270, Austin, Texas, on November 15, 2016 at 1:00 p.m., with the following present:

Keith Johnson 
Vice-Chair


Chuck Campbell

Art Alfaro 
Treasurer


Donald Lowe

Jeremy Burke
Trustee



Randy Moreno
Dimitri Nichols
Trustee



Tommy Rutledge
Bill Stefka
Administrator


Jan Wesson
Linda Adney
Adm. Asst.



Minutes of the regular meeting October 18, 2016 were reviewed by the Board. A motion was made by Jeremy Burke to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held October 18, 2016. With a second from Dimitri Nichols, the Board unanimously approved.

Agenda item 2 was approval of retirement benefits for Joseph Augeri, II, David A. Rossorelli, Jeff W. Shimek and Craig L. Warner. After review of the benefit information, a motion was made by Jeremy Burke to approve benefits as stated on the benefit calculation form. With a second from Dimitri Nichols, the Board unanimously approved. 
Disability benefits for an Austin firefighter was the next item up for discussion. The pension Board then went into executive session at 8:42 a.m. as authorized by Section 551.0785 of the Texas Local Government Code. At 8:58 a.m. the Board concluded their session and resumed the regular meeting. After review of the benefit information and medical board report, a motion was made by Dimitri Nichols to approve benefits as stated on the benefit calculation form. With a second from Jeremy Burke, the Board unanimously approved.

Agenda item 3 was the COLA (cost-of-living adjustment) for eligible retirees and beneficiaries for 2017. The Board discussed the November 1, 2016 certification letter submitted in advance by the plan’s actuary stating the applicable determination period for the increase in the CPI-U shall be the 12-month period ending on September 30, 2016. They have determined that increase in the CPI-U (all items index) was 1.5% and certified that this amount is affordable. After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Dimitri Nichols to approve a 1.5% COLA for all eligible annuitants effective January 1, 2017. With a second from Jeremy Burke, the Board unanimously approved. 
Next item to be discussed was to develop a return to work policy regarding pension benefits. The plan’s legal counsel Chuck Campbell noted he was working on some different alternatives on how benefits that were paid out may be reimbursed to the Fund when an employee returns to work and will have something available at the December meeting. No action was required.

Psychological disability policy and procedures was the next item to be discussed. Keith Johnson mentioned this was discussed at a recent seminar he attended. He was doing research on various testing methods related to psychological disabilities which other entities are using. Keith noted he wanted to do some additional research on this and get back to the pension board at a future meeting. No motion was necessary.

Agenda item number 8 was proposed policies regarding member communications. Chuck Campbell is preparing a communication policy that establishes a development and approval process for communicating rules-policies and pending rules to the membership in a timely and accurate way. This policy should be available at the December board meeting. No action was taken at this time.

Mr. Campbell next presented a draft of procedures to be used in adopting or amending rules by the pension board. After examining the proposal a few additions were suggested and a motion was made by Jeremy Burke to approve the draft fund policy to approve steps and processes for adopting same. With a second from Dimitri Nichols the Board unanimously approved. After two months if no revisions are suggested a final version of the policy will be adopted. 

Next of the agenda was a request by the City of Austin for information in addition to the plan’s audit report regarding the plan’s census data. Bill Stefka noted that the City of Austin had sent a request for census data information for GASB 67 and 68 which is now required of the City of Austin to provide. The City noted they would pay for this year’s fees concerning this extra work, but felt the pension fund should be responsible for the fees in future years. Archie Montemayor, the Fund’s auditor, pointed out that the GASB census testing is not part of the basic financial statements audit which has already been completed. He added he would be 
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happy to work with the City of Austin upon them signing an engagement letter for this extra work. Chuck Campbell, the Fund’s attorney, also agreed with Mr. Montemayor that since the additional GASB data work appears to be outside of the plan’s fiduciary responsibility, all future expenses should be paid for by the City of Austin for work which is required of them. No motion was necessary.
Keith Johnson next recognized Randy Moreno who wanted to update the trustees on the upcoming legislation session. He noted that underfunded pension funds will be a hot topic this session.  HB 2608 and SB 152 concerning municipal control of retirement system provisions are two bills that could be of concern and he will be monitoring them very closely. The Board thanked Mr. Moreno for passing along this information. No motion was necessary.

Agenda item number 10 was privacy procedures and training. Chuck Campbell noted his firm offers a HIPPA training class for employees and could get the administrative staff set up for a class. If any trustee is interested in attending, he would contact the trainer and get an estimate to tailor the training for a board meeting presentation. No action was required.

Administrative employees’ benefits were the next item up for discussion. The pension Board then went into executive session at 11:08 a.m. as authorized by Section 551.074 of the Texas Local Government Code. At 11:52 a.m. the Board concluded their session and resumed the regular meeting. It was agreed this item will be addressed further at the December meeting. No action was taken at this time.
Aaron Lally and Leo Festino with Meketa Investment Group discussed the Investment Committee items of 3Q16 report and portfolio review, re-investment of proceeds from the Evanston Weatherlow Fund, bank loan strategy due diligence and private equity pacing analysis. Mr. Lally noted the 3rd quarter return was 4.3% vs the policy index of 3.8%. Aaron noted that in June 2016 a full redemption request was submitted to Evanston to redeem the Fund’s investment in their Weatherlow Hedge Fund. He further recommended that the $36.6 million be deployed as follows: $3.5 million to LGT Crown Global VI, $3.5 million to be used for future capital calls, $10 million to SSgA Tips Index Fund, $10 to SSgA Barclays Aggregate Index Fund and $9.6 million to SSgA S&P 500 Index Fund. After further review a motion was made by Art Alfaro to accept the allocation as outlined by Meketa for the proceeds of the Weatherlow Hedge Fund. With a second from Dimitri Nichols, the Board unanimously approved. Leo Festino reviewed and compared the plan’s current bank loan manager with 2 other managers and concluded that Western Asset Management Company was the best fit for the portfolio because their strategy has a higher beta than the other 2 managers. Mr. Festino mentioned he thought it would be good to flip-flop the private equity pacing commitments of 2017 with the commitments of 2018 because of high quality specialized fund of funds expected to be available in the market in 2017 and high quality secondary fund of funds in 2018. Leo announced they would have an overview ready, by video conference, for the December meeting that would further explain the private equity pacing for 2017. No further action was necessary.
The trustees next reviewed the October financial statements and fund expense reports. No motion was necessary.

Under future agenda items and other business, items to be addressed include return to work policy, a communication policy, psychological disability policy and procedures, administrative employees’ benefits and private equity commitments for 2017.  The February 20, 2017 Investment Committee meeting has been moved to Tuesday, February 21, 2017 in combination with the regular board meeting scheduled for that day. 
A motion was made by Art Alfaro to adjourn. With a second from Jeremy Burke, the Board unanimously approved.
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